








                       CHURCHILL LIBRARY ASSOCIATION MEETING MINUTES 
 
                                      November 25, 2024 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The monthly meeting of the CLA was called to order by President Zip Upham at 4:15 P.M. on November 
25, 2024, at the CC Library Annex, 507 S. Maine Street, Fallon, Nevada 
 
ROLL CALL 
Directors present were Zip Upham, Terry Mackedon, Jo Pettreruti, and Library Director Cathy Thorsen 
 
VERIFICATION OF THE POSTING OF THE AGENDA 
 
Agenda was posted by Cathy Thorsen 
 
APPROVAL and ADOPTION of AGENDA as SUBMITTED or REVISED 
Terry Mackedon moved that the agenda be approved as submitted; Jo Petterutti seconded the motion 
and it was carried. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES  
This action was tabled as the minutes from the October 28th meeting are MIA. 
 
CLA MEMBER REPORT 
Zip spoke with  attorney Sean Rowe  regarding the need for legal representation for the CLA. Sean 
suggestion checking into the possibility of needing or getting directors’ insurance.  It was also 
recommended that the CLA bylaws be checked and  possibly amended. At this time Sean did not feel 
that legal representation was needed.  
 
LIBRARY DIRECTORS REPORT 
Cathy reported that since November 4th the library is now open for 53 hours a week.  
There is an opening for a 25 hours a week assistant . Once this position is filled the library will be fully 
staffed. 
The adult book club has restarted and will do free gift wrapping on December 14.  
 
DATE AND TIME of REGULARLY SCHEDULED CLA MEETING 
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 23, 2024, at 4:15 at the Libray Annex , 507 S. 
Maine Street, Fallon, Nevada 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
1. Consideration and possible action re: fundraising 
Zip wrote a letter for the annual fundraising drive. With a few revisions the letters will be printed, placed 
in envelopes and stamped by Jeff’s . Terry Mackedon moved that we approve up to $200 to cover these 
costs. Jo Petreruti seconded the motion and it passed.  
2. Discussion regarding hiring legal counsel 
It was decided that we need to possibly amend /add to our bylaws 
Cathy will look into what the county would do with the CLA money were it to be dissolved.    
At this time we will not retain legal counsel. 
 



NEW BUSINESS 
1. Consideration and possible action re: Approval of  monthly financial report 
This action was tabled pending updated statements  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:21 P.M.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, Teresa Mackedon, Acting Secretary  
 






































